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RHODE ISLAND 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT 

DIVISION OF MARINE FISHERIES 
Three Fort Wetherill Road 
Jamestown, Rhode Island 02835  

 
MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Janet Coit, Director 

 

FROM: Jason McNamee, Chief    

 

DATE:  August 4, 2017 

 

SUBJECT: Amendment to black sea bass recreational season and possession limit that was 

the subject of a public hearing conducted on June 12th and RI Marine Fisheries 

Council (RIMFC) meeting on June 26th. 

 

At a public hearing conducted by the Division in June, the recreational possession limit for black 

sea bass was proposed by the Division to be reduced from 7 fish to 5 fish from Nov. 1 through 

Dec. 31 so as to be compliant with the ASMFC Fisheries Management Plan (FMP) for black sea 

bass.  This amendment was approved by you in your memo dated July 27, 2017.  Please be 

advised that this FMP was recently revised to remove the requirement for a 5 fish limit for this 

period of time (see: ASMFC summer meeting 2017 proceedings at www.asmfc.org when 

posted).  As such, there is no need to amend the regulations as intended (scheduled for filing on 

August 9th), and there is no further action required on this matter.   

 

This memo serves to make you aware of this matter and serve as an addendum to your decision 

memo dated July 27, 2017. 

 

Thank you 

 

http://www.asmfc.org/

	MF June 12 2017 Final Decision
	Director Memo_June2017PH_Addendum
	Finfish Decisions
	Gear Decisions
	Dealer Decisions
	Shellfish Decisions

